
Corvallis Historic Auto Club  
Membership Meeting Minutes for June 23, 2025 7pm  

Shepherd of The Valley Lutheran Church  

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Janeen Rudd.  

In Attendance:  

Board: Hagler, McNicol (B), Rudd, Rocco. Sebastian was traveling.  

Members: Blass, Brookes (both), Drzal, Eleveld, Freeman, Gleske, Gorthy (both), Hammond, Hankins, 
Lenz, Noble, Peterson, Powell (both), Snell, Stein.  

New members: Jeff Lentz and Tara McCarthy w/’52 Ford Pickup, Tyler Grushkowitz w/VW ands soon to have  
a Porsche 356 ��  

Quorum: 25 of __  

General (Janeen):   
- Membership Meeting minutes for May 19th, 2025 were approved by membership.  

Correspondence – Pete/Chris/Sebastian:   
- Peter read the Linn County thank you to the club for the Search and Rescue donation of $1000  

Treasurer's Report – Sebastian was overseas  
- No update  

Greasy Gals & Guys Shop Tours:  
No update.  

Website Update – Murphy:  
- Publishing a gallery for year 2025  

Newsletter:  
Andy is encouraging members to contribute to the publication.  

CHAC store -Roy  
No update  

Roadmaster – DJ  
DJ went over the Calling all Cars schedule for July.  
The Honor Flight/Springhill Show on 7/13 will have Gary and Dave judging- need six judges total.  

Sunshine Committee- Barbi  
No update  

Car Show Chair, Dave Snell:  
Car Show final report:  
Had 72-73 Cars   
Dave thanked all who helped with the show, and remarked about how fast participants got in and out of the  



event. Our ramps held up! 
Dave would like to receive comments from members about the show, improvements, suggested dates etc  
emailed to him at snelldude@gmail.com.  

Attendees commented on the nice venue at Adair Park as well as the good looking, quality trophies.   

A motion was made for CHAC to join the Salem Council by Janeen, 2nd by Chris, membership approved. 
Dave will represent the club.  

New Business:  

Donations:  
Peter made a motion to donate to the Benton County Foundation, 2nd by Janeen, approved by membership.  

Elections:  
Gary Peterson is the new President  
The Board needs a Secretary!  
Dave Snell is Treasurer  
There will be a membership meeting on July 28th, the day after our 60th Anniversary picnic  

Additional Upcoming Events:  
- Mason’s picnic, 7/26, at Avery Park  
- Club Picnic, Philomath City Park, 10-2pm  
- Holiday Party: Heather Brookes is coordinating this year. There were comments from club members  

about last year’s Party: the shortage of some food choices as well as the party room being too small for  
the size of the group.  

Refreshments- Thank you Chris Hagler for the refreshments.  

Presentation: DJ gave a humorous look at Car Camping of the 1920’s, complete with citations from “Dyke’s  
Automobile and Gasoline Engine Encyclopedia”  

Drawings for Members with Nametags:  
Bobbie and Carol chose Coffee Culture gift cards.  

Meeting adjourned @ 8:30 pm  

Next membership meeting:   

Monday, July 28th, 7 pm at the Shepherd of the Valley Church in Corvallis.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Chris Hagler   
CHAC Secretary 


